
Area of survey Parent feedback Action/next step 
Suggestions to improve 
the policy 

“Available syllabus on the website with a clear understanding of 
exactly what will be taught at the different years. The policy 
summarises and mixes too many areas together” 
 
 
“Information beforehand or after, so that parents/carer can be 
prepared.” 

Snapshot document available as part of the policy – this shows the topic for each year 
group for every lesson. 
 
 
Knowledge organisers for each year group will be sent home – these will show the 
topic, knowledge, skills, questions and vocabulary that will be covered. 

Anything additional that 
you think could enhance 
your child’s RSHE 
programme?  

“Exact syllabus of what will be covered.” 

 
 
 

“Who will be teaching kids on those subjects, will they be from 
school or elsewhere?” 

 
 
 

“More to actively combat homophobia” 

Snapshot document available as part of the policy – this outlines all areas to be 
covered for each year group and theme. The knowledge organisers will be more in 
depth with vocabulary etc. 
 
School staff (teachers and teaching assistants) will be teaching these subjects. 
However, as written in the policy, outside providers may also come into school. For 
example, Year 5 take part in the GREAT project, which is an outside provider. This 
project is designed to promote healthy relationships and domestic abuse awareness 
and links to curriculum outcomes in RSE/PSHE 
 
At Rise Park School, we are committed to building a culture where issues, such as 
homophobia, are not tolerated, and any occurrences are identified and tackled, in line 
with our anti-bullying policy. As part of the statutory curriculum and in line with 
promoting British moral values, children will learn about healthy relationships. As a 
school, we firmly believe that all children and families should be valued and included 
and as part of this, children will see images/share stories including many different 
family compositions, in lessons and throughout our provision.  

Are there any aspects 
you would like further 
information on? 

“The exact detail” 
 
 
 
 
 
“Very clear outlines. Are they interactive and if required able to 
be used in advance?” 

The snapshot document in the policy gives a clear idea of what topic will be 
taught/discussed in each year group, in every lesson. Knowledge organisers for each 
year group will go into further detail and will be age appropriate. In addition, there 
will be an opportunity for you to learn about the new guidance for RSHE as well as 
what will be covered as part of Sex and Relationships education. 
 
The content is designed to be taught in specific year groups due to the age and 
maturity of the children. 
However, our main aim is to teach in response to the needs of the children. As a 
result, in some instances, the content may be taught in a different term that year. This 
will not be the case for Sex Education. This will always be taught in Summer term 2. 
Rest assured, all content will be covered through the year. 

 


